
               
              

Coastal Quilters Guild Meeting   

Minutes 

March 9, 2017  

7:00 PM  Linda Boynton de Sepulveda, President, called the meeting to order. 

Announcements: 
*  The next Board meeting will be on Thursday March 16 at Maravilla at 6:30 PM. 
*There will be a Desert Quilt show in Las Vegas on March 30, 31, & 4/1/2017. 
*There will be a special exhibit at next years Road To California quilt show with the 

theme of “Emerging Lights”.  Any member of any guild can submit a quilt.  Details can 
be found on the SCCQG website. 

*
Committee Reports 

Parliamentarian:  Sue Orfila 
The following positions will open in June and need to be filled.  Sue asks for volunteers 
to fill the following Board positions and Committee positions. 
Board: 
Recording Secretary 
Parliamentarian 
Committee: 
Community Quilts:  2 - 3 volunteers to chair this committee would welcome. 
Newsletter Editor 
Newsletter Layout 
Library - Asking for 2 - 3 volunteers for this committee. 

Membership:  Bonnie Epperson 
86 members are present tonight.  There are 229 members in the guild. 

Library:  Pam Holst 
There are now a set of CDs in the Library with lessons.  Thirteen lessons on each CD.   
The Library has modern and art quilt books and many books for sale. 

Opportunity Quilts:  Sue Kadner 
Susan Katz is quilting the Opportunity quilt.   
Sue asks that members submit names for the quilt.  Send her an e-mail. 
A volunteer is needed to transport the quilt to events. 
A Coordinator for the guild activities at Santa Barbara Fair in April is needed.  This 
person would coordinate Friday, Saturday and Sunday.  It is important that our name is 
recognized as it ultimately adds dollars to our treasury. 



Block of the Month:  Marty Frolli, Rochelle Schneider 
Dee Johnson won the raffle for this month’s blocks. 
Eva’s choice is the block for April.  The directions are on the guild’s website. 

Challenge Quilt:  Kika Hutchins, Ranell Hansen 
The challenge quilts are due tonight but members can take them to Ranell on Thursdays 
1 pm - 4 pm at Roxanne’s store (where Ranell works) until the end of March. 

Community Quilts:  Carol Barringer 
*Carol suggests that a “team” of volunteers take over the job of coordinating community 
quilt projects.   
*Visiting Nurse & Hospice Celebration:  Tuesday, March 14, 8:30 - 9:30 AM @ 602 
Montecito Street in the VNHC community room.    “We Honor Vets Program” has 
received a Level 4 level of service award.  Volunteers are need to assist in a parade of 
quilts which have been donated by the guild.  Volunteers should arrive at 8:15 AM. 
*Fidget Quilts should be washable and all items securely attached with a label.  They can 
be any size and any design and should be made of woven cloth.  Since the majority 
(80%) of recipients are woman, feminine colors are suggested.  The due date for these 
quilts is the June, 2017 meeting. 
There was a parade of “Fidget quilts” showing the wonderful creativity of the guild 
members. 

Workshops:  Shirley Morrison, Francine Smith  
Please bring a small table to the workshop tomorrow. 
Cheryl Malkowski will teach “Doodle Quilting”. 

Programs:  Mary Maxwell 
Jane Connor is the speaker for the May meeting.  Her focus will be using machine 
stitches, fancy stitches and embellishing your quilting. 

SHOW & TELL 

Tell 
*Irelle Beaty will be he speaker with a trunk show at the Ventura Modern Quilt Guild at 
the Masonic lodge, March 13 at 6 PM. 
*Deadline for entering a quilt in the Santa Barbara Fair is March 22, 2017. 
*Irelle Beaty:   
There will be a sew day on March 11, 2017 from 9 AM - 4 PM at the Goleta Community 
Center to “Sew for Girls:  At this workshop, sanitary kits and postpartum kits for girls 
throughout the world will be made.  These kits will be donated to third world countries.  
Volunteers are needed to help with this project.  A Direct Relief spokesperson will be 
there to talk about Cervical screening and fistula repair programs. 



Show 
Irelle Beatie 
Patty Latourell 
Barbara Runyon 
Sue Reinhart 
Norah McMeeking 
Bee Saunders 
Dee Johnson 
Kris Muller 
Helmina Schenck 
Lou Ann Schlichter 
Mary Ringer 
Carol Boyce 

Door Prize winners: 
#1. Chris Allen 
#2. Marty Frolli 
#3. Julie Mock 

BREAK 

PROGRAM:   
Mary Maxwell introduced Linda Malkowski from Roseburg, Oregon.  She has written 5 
books on quilting, been published in Quilt magazines and is a fabric designer.  She 
encouraged quilters to be “who they are and follow their dreams”.   

The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 PM 

Respectfully submitted: 
Carole Kennedy 
Recording Secretary 


